

MINUTES of A MEETING 0f PENTEWAN VALLEY PARISH COUNCIL held on WEDNESDAY 18 March 2020 in THE COMMITTEE ROOM, ST AUSTELL INFORMATION CENTRE AT 7PM.
Present: Cllrs Michael Ward, Miles Avery, George Muskett, Steve Street and Miranda Smith.

In attendance: CC, Anne Cruickshank (Clerk).

	(19/251) Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllrs Yeo, Cartwright, Coop and also from Cllr James Mustoe.


	(19/252) Minutes of a Meeting of Pentewan Valley Parish Council held on 19 February 2020
It was resolved that the minutes of the Parish Council held on 19 February 2020 be signed as an accurate record of the meeting.



	(19/253) Declarations of Interest on Items on the Agenda

Cllr Avery declared an interest in agenda item 14g, Pentewan Car Park.  Cllr Avery has been granted a dispensation by the parish council to speak and vote on matters relating to the car park until May 2021.



	(19/254) Chairman's Announcements 

The Chairman announced that due to the Coronavirus outbreak and guidance received from the Government after the summons was issued an additional item of essential business be added to the agenda.


	(19/255) Public Participation 

There was one member of the public who did not wish to speak at this point.

 

	(19/256) Cornwall Councillors Report

The chair read the following report provided by Cllr Mustoe.

I am sorry that I am unable to be with you this evening.
After having carefully considered the Government’s advice on COVID-19, because myself an several immediate family member fall into at risk categories, I am following the advice and avoiding contact with people where at all possible.

As your Cornwall Councillor I will be on hand to work with you all to try to provide as much information and support over the coming weeks and months as possible.

As Cornwall Councillors we will be receiving regular updates from a variety of groups and I will try to share information on what we can all do to support one another as soon as I get it online and through any other channels available to me.

As ever, I have found that situations of adversity bring out the very best in our amazing communities and we already have strong online support groups set up by volunteers and parish councillors around Mevagissey and St Goran as well as contact being maintained with vulnerable and less able people in Pentewan Valley.

We need to make sure that everyone comes together, to look out for those people who need it, offer support and continue. 

Cornwall Council will almost certainly shortly be putting in emergency contingency planning for its meetings up at County Hall, but life goes on outside of it.

I’d like to put on record my enormous thanks and gratitude to those people who cannot work from home, who work in our NHS, emergency services in the care system, or in shops and pharmacies keeping the shelves stocked – you really are keeping the country going at this critical time.

As ever, I am here to help with any local issues that come up - please do email me at james.mustoe@cornwallcouncillors.org.uk or call me on 07885 277670 with any concerns.

Thank you to all parish councillors for doing what you are doing in our communities, as volunteers, and I wish you all the best for these troubling times.

I look forward to resuming ‘normal service’ down the line and will come back with standard reports on normal activity at that point.



	(19/257) Crime and Disorder 

There was nothing to report.



	(19/258) Planning Applications and Related Matters

(a) To respond to the following planning applications and any planning applications received after publication of this summons

(I) PA20/001165 1 The Terrace Pentewan PL26DE Tree Works with in a conservation area (for notifications only).

(ii) PA20/01560 3 The Terrace Pentewan PL26 6DE. Tree Works with in a conservation area (for information only)

(iii) PA19/09028 Orchard House, 11a North Road Pentewan PL26 6DG demolition of existing garage and store, erection of replacement annex and associated works.

RESOLVED that the clerk should respond to the Planning Authority (Cornwall Council) stating that Pentewan Valley Parish Council have noted the amended plans for this application and that the design is significantly larger than the original submission. The Council is concerned that the increased surface area of the roof will have a significant impact to the river and could increase the flood risk to the rear of the village.
(iv)PA19/08116. 40 North Road Pentewan PL26 6DG proposed loft extension to create a new bathroom.

Mr K Evans the applicant outlined the reason for the planning application was to improve the property which was described as two bedrooms but was basically a one-bedroom property. Members welcomed the improvements made to the designs at the front of the property but had concerns that the Dorma at the rear did not meet the conservation area guidance.
RESOLVED that the clerk should respond to the Planning Authority (Cornwall Council) stating that Pentewan Valley Parish Council’s objection to this development remains because the proposal is not in keeping with other properties along the terrace. The Council welcomes the amended plans in respect of this application and the improvement to the front facing Dorma. However, the wider proposal is not in keeping with other properties along the terrace and is subject to the special controls of the conservation area. The Council would welcome input from the conservation officer to find an appropriate solution.

	(19/259) Community Governance review. 

Cllr Muskett outlined the formal response he and Cllr Street had prepared for the Community Governance Review consultation. Cllr Ward thanks Cllr Muskett and Cllr Street for the work they had done on the response RESOLVED that the clerk submit the response on line to the Community Governance review board.


	(19/260) Forests for Cornwall
The clerk advised that 12 invitation to participate letters had been sent and one response had been received. Members agreed to supply details of other landowners who may be interested in the scheme. Cllr Cartwright’s draft for schools to urge their involvement was not available.


	(19/261) Climate Change
Cllr Muskett outlined his proposal for a climate change action plan as a focus for the Council in support of the wider Development Plan proposed by Cornwall Council, to allow the Parish Council, Cllr Ward was concerned that having a separate action plan for climate change would double up on the work already included in the Parish Plan. Councillors considered the options and it was RESOLVED that Cllr Muskett and Cllr Smith would draft a Climate Change Action Plan for the Parish Council.

	(19/262) Addendum to the Parish Plan

Councillors gave feedback to the addendum to the parish plan and discussed a few small changes that were needed, Cllr Smith would amend the document and bring it back to the next meeting.
Cllr Muskett left the meeting at 8:05pm.


	(19/263) Pentewan Village Signs.

RESOVLED that the Clerk should place an order for both signs to be made at a cost of £70.00 each including installation.


	(19/264) Pentewan Flood Defences

(i)  There was nothing to report
(ii)  There was nothing to report



	(19/265) River Banks

There was nothing to report 



	(19/266) Menagwins Water Treatment Works/Levalsa Pumping Station

There was nothing to report.


	(19/267) Menagwins Car Park

Resolved the clerk should raise a Purchase order for the sum of £100.00 for works to be carried out 


	(19/268) Tregorrick Road Safety Improvements

There was nothing to report


	(19/269) Highways matters

The quote for the tree works was noted the clerk to check with the planning department and apply for planning permission if required before the works can be agreed.

	(19/270) Pentewan Car Park

(i)The the draft Lease with Pentewan Sands had still not yet been agreed. Cllr Ward to contact Pentewan Sands again
(ii) there are still concerns regarding the process time for the payment machine the clerk to contact Metric to see what improvements can be made.


	(19/271) Pentewan Toilets
it was RESOLVED that from Easter only 1 toilet would be kept open with additional cleaning up to 4 hours per week as required.


	(19/272) Financial Matters

(a) Asset Register

The council’s asset register was reviewed and some changes were required

(b) Insurance

It was noted that the statement of fact does not state that the toilets are in a flood zone and the clerk was asked to speak to the insurance broker about this RESOLVED to delegate the insurance renewal decision to the clerk
(c)  It was noted that the clerk had entered into a long-term agreement with British gas to supply electricity for the car park payment machine

(d)  Current balances were noted and the following payments were authorised.
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METHOD

PAYEE



INVOICE No. SUPPLY /SERVICE

NET VAT GROSS

Payments made since last meeting

27/02/2020 DD Capita 6003953682 Car Parking Charges  £118.40 £23.68 £142.08

01/03/2020 DD BT MO12 Car Park Broadband £35.99 £7.20 £43.19

02/03/2020 DD British Gas 713374227 Toilets Eletricity £51.33 £2.56 £53.89

DATE REQUESTED

12/03/2020 BACS Metric 168307 Payment machine Tickets £176.48 £35.30 £211.78

12/03/2020 BACS Lyreco 6722726623 Public toilet supplies £3.55 £0.71 £4.26

12/03/2020 BACS Staff Salaries and Expences £270.09 £0.00 £801.69

£1,256.89

Schedule of Payments 12 March 2020



	(19/273) Meetings/Training Attended

Cllr Ward attended the Civic Dinner on 13 March 2020

Cllrs Muskett and Street attended the Environmental Growth Meeting on 2 March 2020. 

	(19/274) Correspondence Received

There was no additional correspondence 

	(19/275) Dates for the Diary

None


	(19/276) Dates of Meetings 

To note dates of forthcoming meetings (At 7.00pm in the Committee Room, St Austell Information Centre, Penwinnick Road unless stated 15 April 2020 (Pentewan Village Hall), 20 May 2020, 17 June 2020, 15 July 2020, 19 August 2020, 16 September 2020, 21 October 2020 (Pentewan Village Hall), 18 November 2020, 16 December 2020.


	(19/277) Coronavirus – Covid 19

(a)In response to emergency measures brought in by the Government and the impact of Covid-19 on the community Members discussed way to support residents especially the elderly and more vulnerable residents in the Parish. RESOLVED that the clerk would prepare a list of volunteers and vulnerable residents to coordinate activities and focus initial enquiries and potential need for support, such as shopping, collecting prescriptions, and telephone welfare calls.
(b) In response guidance received from the Cornwall Association of Local Councils relating to the pandemic Coronavirus it was RESOLVED that the council delegates authority to the clerk in consultation with the chairman and vice chairman to take any actions necessary with associated expenditure to protect the interest of the community and ensure council business continuity during the period of the pandemic Coronavirus, informed by consultations with the members of the council.



The Meeting Closed at 20:50pm
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